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Of The  PIEDMONT CLASSIC CHEVY CLUB 

This Months Contents 

 SPRING IS HERE AND SO ARE THE SHOWS 

Greetings everyone.  We as a club have a very busy and exciting few months coming up.  The first 
ever Goods Guys show is coming to Raleigh and PCCC is the host club.  Our membership has 
really stepped up its game and has volunteered their time to fill almost 100 time slots during the 
3 day show.  THANK YOU! I personally am looking forward to an exciting event.  This also allows 
us to promote our Annual Car Show which will be in about five weeks and after Good Guys 
concludes.   
 
The financial success of our show is based on Sponsorships.  It is never too early to start thinking 
about who you are going to contact as sponsors for this year’s show.  The sign up form should be 
available very soon.  More about that at our next meeting.   
 
I want to extend a big Thank You all the Pink Ladies for another fun and successful event.  After 
this past winter is was great to “Get Away to the Beach.” 
 

Barry Kitchener VP 
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Wayne & Lois Bockmann and their 1972 Nova SS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday June 13, 2015 – CRUISE TO PICK ‘N PIG – Carthage                                                                         
Leave at 10:00 AM                                                                     

Saturday July, 25, 2015 – CRUISE TO RICHARD PETTY MUSEUM – Level Cross                             
Leave at 9:30 A.M.  Eat:  Main Street South Steakhouse,  Randleman                                                              

Sunday October 4, 2015 - OKTOBERFEST  BBQ – Fairview Community Center – 3:00 PM                      

 

PCCC Apparel 

Royal Blue Polyester Golf Shirts                                            

(including standard embroidery) [$25]                                   

Royal Blue Cotton Golf Shirts                                                      

(including standard embroidery) [$20]                                          

Add [$2] for 2XL and [$3] for 3XL 

Club Jacket Black or Royal Blue/Navy                              

(including standard embroidery)   [$44]                                         

Add [$3] for 2XL and [$4] for 3XL                                                           

$5 extra for embroidered name on shirt or jacket                                        

$10 for embroidered club logo on back                                                                        

Magnetic Engraved Name Badges [$10.70] 

CLUB INFO • NEWS  

 Send your 2015 club dues payment to: 

Tom Doherty                                                    

4008 Ridgebrook Bluffs                                   

Raleigh, NC  27603                                                            

2015 Club Officers 

President - David Smith                                          

dmsmith@nc.rr.com 

Vice President - Barry Kitchener                                   

barrykit2000@yahoo.com 

Secretaries - Jim Toups  & Carol Keith                  

jtoups@nc.rr.com                            

tedkeith@bellsouth.net 

Treasurer - Tom Doherty                                        

tdoherty@mpcllp.com  

Contact Barry Kitchener @ 919.833.0882                                                      
or barrykit2000@yahoo.com                          
for complete ordering details 

Any Questions or Suggestions?                                                                                                                                      

Contact David Ward Jones at 919.971.4615 or daviddwjarchitect@nc.rr.com                                                                                                                            

SCHEDULED 2015 SOCIAL EVENTS 

If anyone would like a copy of any past or current newsletter, contact Jeff Hopp at 

jhopp55@att.net.  Hard copies can be sent by regular mail or emailed to you. 

A PCCC Bowtie Bulletin Index is also available for issues June 2010 through December 2014 

Saturday December 5, 2015 – CHRISTMAS BANQUET                              
Fairview Community Center – 6:00 PM. 

Sunday May 3, 2015 – FISH FRY – Linwood and Mavis Johnson Farm                       
3:00 PM   



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st Sat - Zaxby’s Cruise In - US 70 E, Clayton - 3PM                                                                                                                             
1st Sat - Hot Nights - Hot Cars Cruise-In - Pilot Mountain - 3PM                                                                                                      
1st Sun - Back In The Day Café - Cary  - 11AM                                                                                                                             
2nd Sat - Lone Star Restaurant Cruise-In - Knightdale - 11AM                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
2nd Sat - Char-Grill - Atlantic Ave, Raleigh - 2PM                                                                                                           
3rd Sat—Cars & Coffee At The Raleigh Grande—Raleigh—8AM-11AM                                                                                                                   
3rd Sat - Grill 57 - US 401 S, Raleigh - 2PM                                                                                                                                   
3rd Sat - Goldston Cruise In - Goldston - 10AM—2PM                                                                                                                        
4th Sat - Cooley’s  Restaurant - Fuquay-Varina - 4PM-8PM                                                                                                                           
3rd Fri - Andy’s Creedmoor/Butner Cruise In - NC 56 W (at Food Lion Parking Lot) Creedmoor - 4PM      
4th Fri - Chick-Fil-A / Goodberry’s Cruise In - Roxboro Rd, Durham - 4PM                                                                               

LOCAL CLASSIC CAR CRUISE-Ins      

April 17 - 19, 2015 Goodguys 1st North Carolina Nationals.  North Carolina Fairgrounds, Raleigh, NC                                                                

[https://good-guys.com/ncn-2015] 

Logo Design by Gary Wray 

Our Charitable 
Donation being 

presented to                  
Diane VanHusen, 
Executive Director 
at Hilltop Home. 

The outdoor canopy that was purchased with 
funds donated by PCCC. This canopy supplies 
protection from the weather so the children 

can enjoy some time in the fresh air.  
 

Visit their website at                                               
http://www.hilltophome.org/ 

 



 

 Fun at the Pink Ladies  - ‘Cruise To The Islands’ 



 
 WHEN YOU FIX...DON’T FORGET 

  

When changing breaker points on a distributor, do not forget to place a small amount of 

distributor cam lube on one lobe of the cam.  This reduces the rubbing block wear and keeps 

the dwell within spec longer. 

The strength of anti-freeze needs to be checked with the liquid temp between 60 & 70 

degrees for the test to be accurate.  Any reading above or below that temp range will be 

inaccurate. 

Always keep your battery connections clean...don’t forget the other ends that the cables 

connect to. 

When replacing plugs, always use anti-seize compound on the plug threads and the wire 

connections with dielectric grease. 

When removing a drive belt, mark it’s rotational direction so it can be placed in the same 

direction.  If installed in the reverse direction, the belt may have the potential of excessive 

stretching and fall off. 

Any bolts that are removed should have the threads gently cleaned on a wire wheel and 

coated with anti-seize compound before reinstallation. This helps to assure that the correct 

torque is being applied when tightening.  The studs on the wheels should have the same 

done to them. 

If there is a heat riser installed, free it up with penetrating oil then treat the shaft / moving 

parts with a high temperature spray lubricant. 

Lubricate rubber parts with a high quality spray silicone. 

When checking the reservoir on the master cylinder, wipe or spray the cover with brake 

cleaner to prevent any dirt that may drop into the reservoir. 

Always clean your funnels before adding any fluids to your engine.  Airborne dirt and cross 

contamination will pollute the fluid and could have serious consequences.  

 

Dave Smith—Our Tech Tid Bit Author took this month off...but as he always says;  

“Keep the Shiny Side Up and the Greasy Side Down” 



 

 

 

 

 

Send your                    
answers to                  

Jeff Hopp at                             
jhopp55@att.net 

March 2015 Edition Trivia and Photo Winners                                                                                                 
George Kavelak, David Smith, Ray Bader, Larry Marks, Ralph DeMichele,                                                           

Jim Beedenbender, Keith Archambault                                                                                  

Name the Chevrolet Models 

for 1955 

Answer will appear in the                                                    
May 2015 Edition 

FROM MARCH 2015 

 The C/K was Chevrolet and GMC's full-size pickup 
truck line from 1960 until 1999.  The first 

Chevrolet pickup truck appeared in 1924, though 
in-house designs did not appear until 1930.                           

 
"C" indicated two-wheel drive and "K" indicated 

four-wheel drive. 

Answer from the           
March 2015 Edition 

PCCC PARTS & SWAP 

Long Style Cast Iron Water Pump (for small block) [$25];  Carter Fuel Pump [$15];  Cast Water Neck [$15];  
Chrome Water Neck [$10]; 1970-72 Chevelle Original Dash Pad [$75]; 1970 Chevelle tail light lenses [$40 for both]; 
“350” emblems (R&L) for 70 Chevelle [$40]; Trunk Emblem for 70 Chevelle [$30]; Grill Emblem for 70 Chevelle 
[$15]; Rocker Panel Trim for 1970-72 Chevelle [$100 for pair]; Craftsman Compressor (needs some maint) [$20]; 
Crawler [$10];  Stool w/ tool trays [$10]; K&N 13x2 Washable Air Filter [$10]; 14x3 Air Filter [$5]; 68-72 Chevelle 
Fuel Tank Door/License Plate Mount [$10];  Set of Chrome Lug Nuts/Washers for Cragar (7/16x20) [$20];  Set of [4] 
Lug Nut Locks with key [$10] ;   Original 1970 Chevelle Grill and Stainless Trim [$75]   Jeff Hopp @ 919-467-9594 

Small Block Quadrajet manifold [$40]; Kenwood AM/
FM Cass & CD Controller [$100];  Kenwood 6 CD 
Changer [$50] ; 1970-1972  12 Bolt Posi Carrier [$125];  
Edelbrock 750 Performer Carb - may need rebuild [$85]   
BBC open chamber cylinder heads. New valve job. 
[$350]  Ray Bader @ 919-387-0479 

Contact club member for more details  

Fully restored "Henderson" city tag dated 1966  [$60]     
Ted Korab @ 973-420-2804 

TRIVIA 

Chrome rear bumper, fits 2001-2006 Tahoe, Suburban, 
GMC Yukon, Yukon XL, and CK 1500 pickup.  One small 
dent, no rust. [$50 OBO].  Larry Marks @ 919-782-1993 

Bill & Sue Ricker’s 1972 Chevelle SS 

mailto:jhopp55@att.net
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